
 
 

 

 
 
 

DATE: 07/30/2025 

SUBJECT: NOTICE OF POLICY UPDATE 

Revised Policy Update 

MCCMH MCO Policy 2-014, 
“Assessment Services” 

• Revised Section IV. to include detail on all MCCMH 
assessment tools and associated requirements of 
use.  

• Revised Section V.A.3. to detail the necessary 
information to be gathered during an initial 
assessment.  

• Revised Section V.E. to detail the requirements of 
re-assessments.  

• Incorporated new language in Section V.F. to detail 
that, “updated assessments shall be completed at any 
point in which a person served is released from a 
psychiatric inpatient unit, specialized nursing facility, 
or other more intensive care facility following a 
long-term stay (30 days or more) due to a need for a 
higher level of care.”  

MCCMH MCO Policy 9-140, “Recipient 
Rights Training” 

• Updated policy standards to reflect requirements for 
MCCMH provider network staff’s completion of 
Recipient Rights training. 

 
• Section V.E. details that MCCMH staff and 

designated collaborating organization (DCO) staff 
must complete Recipient Rights training within 
thirty (30) days from when they begin work and a 
face-to-face refresher training annually thereafter. 

 
• Section V.F. details that MCCMH contract provider 

staff (excluding DCOs) must complete Recipient 
Rights training within thirty (30) days from the date 
they begin work at the provider and a face-to-face 
refresher training every two (2) years thereafter. 

MCCMH MCO Policy 9-670, “Services 
for Recipients Affected by Physical 
Barriers” 
 

Updated policy language to reflect the Michigan Mental 
Health Code’s requirements and current MCCMH 
standards and terminology.  



This notice is being sent electronically to all MCCMH staff and providers. Please note that it is 
the responsibility of the receiving party to view the policy updates, become knowledgeable of 
policy content, disseminate information to appropriate staff within your agency, and ensure staff 
compliance.  

MCCMH MCO Policy 10-070, 
“Credentialing and Re-Credentialing” 

Updated standards to comply with MDHHS’ updated 
technical requirements and the National Committee for 
Quality Assurance (NCQA) standards.  

MCCMH MCO Policy 10-200, “Service 
Planning and Review” 

• Revised policy language in Section IV.F. to define 
pre-planning practices for the individual plan of 
service (IPOS). 

• Revised policy language in Section IV.A. to be 
consistent with MDHHS’ Person-Centered Policy to 
detail that a person-centered process includes pre-
planning, information and education, a continuous 
feedback loop with the person served, collaborative 
meetings, implementation, and monitoring. 

 
MCCMH Policies may be accessed directly from the MCCMH internet website by clicking on 
“MCCMH Policies.” 

 
Questions and comments regarding these policy revisions may be made to the MCCMH Policy 
Administrator, Brienna Szatkowski at brienna.szatkowski@mccmh.net or at (248) 953-5997. 

https://www.mccmh.net/policy-manual/
mailto:brienna.szatkowski@mccmh.net

